
From: Gordon, Jennifer@CalOES <Jennifer.Gordon@CalOES.ca.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, April 9, 2020 9:18 AM 
To: Ryan, Donald L. <DLRyan@SolanoCounty.com> 
Cc: Rains, Robyn L. <RLRains@SolanoCounty.com> 
Subject: FW: Project Roomkey RFI 

 

Hi Don, 

 

Per the Housing Task Force (Karen) in the State Operations Center (SOC), shower 

trailers are not an acceptable use of Project Roomkey funds. The Housing Task 

Force will let me know if they can find an alternate funding source for that. 

 

Thank You, 

 

Jennifer Gordon 
 

 
 
 

 
From: Jones, Karen@CalOES  
Sent: Wednesday, April 8, 2020 6:51 PM 
Subject: RE: Project Roomkey RFI  

  

Good Evening, 

  

Unfortunately shower trailers would not be an allowable cost under Project 

Roomkey. However, we will follow-up on any other potential funding sources 

and let you know. 

  

Thank you, 

Karen Jones, Hazard Mitigation Grants Specialist 

Recovery – Hazard Mitigation Assistance Branch 

Covid Response - Coordinator for Housing and Social Services task Force 

California Governor’s Office of Emergency services 
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From: SOC COVID-19 response   
Sent: Wednesday, April 8, 2020 11:50 AM 
Subject: Re: Project Roomkey RFI 

  

Hi Laura, 
  
Could you, or someone within the Homeless Subcommittee, reach out to MRCC on this? 

  
Thanks, 
Kara 

COVID-19 Task Force Coordinator 

California Governors Officer of Emergency Services (Cal OES) 

 
  

 
From: MRCC Ops   
Sent: Wednesday, April 8, 2020 11:43 AM 
Subject: Fw: Project Roomkey RFI  

  

Housing and Social Services Task Force Coordinator, Homelessness Work Group, or Project 
Roomkey Lead, 
  
Would you be able to answer this question from Solano County?  
  

Good Morning, 

  

Please pass this to the Project Roomkey group: 

  

Solano County has a question for the task force responsible for Project Roomkey. 

A Solano County Board Member is trying to use the county accepted Project 

Roomkey funds to purchase 4 portable shower trailers to be deployed in cities 

near homeless encampments, not in association with non-congregate sheltering 

operations. It would take at least 2 months to get the shower trailers in the 

county. Is this an appropriate use of Project Roomkey funds? 

  

Thank You, 

  

Jennifer Gordon 
  



 
  

 


